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This year has been very much a case of marking time, as some of you might be aware the officer who was project manager for Hounslow council left in June 2018, and it was some months before a replacement was appointed. We continue to work with Hounslow’s parks and countryside sections, which have undergone massive changes this last year due to the untimely and very unfortunate demise of Carillion. Hounslow now have their own dedicated ‘green’ contractor – Greenspace 360 (GS 360). We have had a representative on the ‘transition meetings’ – which Friends of Parks groups have frequently held with the Head of parks and the management of GS 360. It was felt by the Friends Forum that the handover/transition period should be monitored with Friends reps. on board and it is probably fair to say this is proving to be less than smooth sailing. 
In the meanwhile there were still matters that could be followed up – the consultation via the housing department regarding the access road that leads to the nature reserve was successful. 
Talks continue with the Environment Agency about the permits required for the proposed inlet work. We have also been told that L.B. Hounslow are mapping the incidences of Japanese Knotweed throughout the borough and have trained some of the GS360 staff in the spraying of this very invasive species. This can only be done in September each year and we will continue to monitor this locally.

 A real shot in the arm arrived with the news that we had been granted Village Green status. This process moved at the pace of an arthritic snail, and was an extremely frustrating three and a bit-years of e-mails, ‘phone calls and raising the matter at meetings. Even at the end there were delays - so we were pretty elated when we finally got the news. Isleworth now has two village greens – the other being in Old Isleworth in North Street. This designation now offers our reserve a good degree of protection to preserve this as an open space.
We have continued to be represented at the borough wide Friends Forum and to exchange ideas (and problems) with other Friends groups. With the pressure of constant development throughout the borough, which in the main consists of flats, there is no doubt that our parks and green spaces are becoming more precious and necessary for people’s health and well-being, and that we need to be vigilant in keeping them accessible and maintained. With the huge pressure on local authority funding parks can provide an income generator – but – there is a fine line between that and ensuring that they are kept as mainly public open spaces, in the competition with commercial ventures.
We are also committed to the Crane Valley Partnership’s plans for the Lower River Crane, which is a large project still under discussion and which brings in many local volunteer groups and covers both Richmond and Hounslow councils. 

Our own project was envisaged going back to early 2016, and I think all of us who have been closely involved had hoped we would be seeing a lot more progress by now. However when dealing with the local council who lack many staff and resources these days it seems everything takes an age, I can assure you that we do sit on their tails and use every opportunity to get things moving.

Once again thanks go to SWLEN (South West London Environmental Network) for their constant support, and to FORCE (Friends of River Crane Environment) for letting us pick their brains, and to local Friends groups for their tips and advice, and the opportunity to have a rant occasionally - they know who they are! 

To those local residents and All Souls church who have continued to give their backing - thank-you.

Onward and upward! 
